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Tuesday 7th December 2021 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 5JLO, 
 
I am writing to inform you that we have seen a sharp rise in the number of positive Covid-19 cases within 
this class in the last week.  I have been trying to make contact with PHA, however, they are extremely 
stretched at present and haven’t been able to get back to me as yet. 
 
I know from speaking with other Principal colleagues that, when cases begin to spike in a class, PHA have 
identified the class as a cluster.  Although this is not yet the case with Mrs Loughins’ class, due to being 
unable to contact PHA, we seem to have similar numbers of cases in this one class that other schools had 
in one class and had been identified as a cluster. 
 
PHA may reach out and request that the class be closed and children either, take a PCR test or isolate at 
home for 10days.  Hopefully this will not be the case, however, to try to minimise the spread of Covid 
within this class, I would ask parents to consider taking their children to get a PCR test just in case. 
 
If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mr C. Fulton 
Principal 


